GREENVILLE SPINNERS BICYCLE CLUB

Board of Directors

4/11/2010
Minutes of Meeting

Meeting called to order
· Welcome to all who made the April meeting.

· NEW BOARD MEMBERS! John Davidson was voted in as committee chair for Mountain Biking. April Wooten-Glenn was voted in as an officer of the club serving as the board Secretary.
· Discussed Tuesday night SCTAC rides.
1. Need a minimum of (16) ride leaders to break up the groups


2. Need to develop camaraderie amongst the ride leaders.

· Possible cookout?


· Need identification for ride leaders – vests, if possible. Contact Kevin Dunn about ride vest by the P3C3 ride leaders.


3. We had (10) women on the Tuesday, April 30 ride women’s ride at SCTAC. Ride leader was Tama Byrnes and sweep was Laurens Flanagan. The group eventually split into two groups based on pace, which was good. Tama lead the faster-paced group and Laurens lead the slower-paced group, which gave women an option. We’re trying to keep this ride to a pace of 15-16 mph.

New Business
· Return of ICAR Family Fun Rides on 1st and 3rd Tuesday each month. Send out email for request for ride leaders.
· Greenville Spinners Racing Time Trials begin Thursday, May 6 at 6:00 p.m. Need $400 for support of Police Officers. Motion introduced and passed.
· Reminder of April Club meeting at Coffee Underground on Monday, April 12 at 6:30 p.m. Our guest speaker will be Andrew Meeker to discuss National Bike Month which begins May 1st.

· Discussed the setup of a Greenville Spinners Bicycle Club Facebook page


1. Page will not be setup as a group, which requires approval for people to join. That’s what our Yahoo Groups page is for. Instead it will be setup as a fan page to create both awareness and help promote membership to the club.


2. The page will be setup under April Wooten-Glenn with Duke Spinelli having admin rights.

· Question about possible changing rooms and showers at SCTAC. The land where the porta johns currently reside is for sale/lease. If someone decides to purchase the land, we will lose the space. John Algari spoke to Gene Smith at the Greenville County Recreation District about putting in a Capital Improvement Property request through the Greenville County Recreation District for a pavilion area with restrooms. SCTAC is owned by the tax payers. Also called the captain at the police area at Donaldson. They are currently in a 1942 military barrack which could make an ideal building for a permanent structure for the Greenville Spinners for congregation.

1. Tim St. Clair expressed his concern over losing our current position at SCTAC if The Greenville Spinners takes the lead for the creation of a permanent structure.


2. The Southern Cycling Hub – SCTAC will eventually tie into the Swamp Rabbit Trail. Jody Bryson, President/CEO of SCTAC has a vested interest in seeing the area thrive from this connection.


3. Put together a task force to discuss with Jody and The Greenville Recreation District. Task Force: Duke Spinelli, Steve Yetman and John Algari. Let The Greenville Recreation District drive it!

· Women’s Cycling – Several women in the community have formed a committee to discuss women’s needs for the formation of a women’s cycling club for all level of women interested in cycling for better health. They have requested to have this club under the Greenville Spinners Bicycle Club. Motion introduced and passed.

1. It was discussed that the current branding of the Women On Wheels (WOW) should not be used for two reasons. First, it has already been trademarked by a women’s motorcycle group so we would not be able to trademark the name. Second, the perception of WOW is that it is strictly a beginner’s ride. The idea is to create a club that is for ALL women. The decision was made that WOW would be rebranded and re-launched.

2. The committee members driving this initiative are: Caroline Mills, April Wooten-Glenn, Danielle Gori, Sam Smith, Nikki Zimmerman, Lisa Barwick and Kelly Patton.


Directly following the April board meeting, Caroline, April and Danielle stayed and met with a marketing strategist from Nicholson Consulting. They went through the exercise of a “Brand Development Session” which helps to bring out the needs and wants of the club that will eventually drive the brand and the club name from a strategic level. The marketing strategist will meet again with the committee with a completed brand report where they will discuss options for the club name and next steps.

· Duke is working with Charles Lyle of Coppia Design for the design of a new SCTAC jersey. Input gathered:

1. Brighter colors for better visibility


2. A shorter run on a separate design for ride leaders


3. A women’s version – Caroline Mills to assist.

· P&L: 

1. Carolina First account has been closed and $6400 was transferred to the new SunTrust account which offers free online banking.


2. Money is coming in for Cross State Tour. Refunds are going to (2) people who are unable to make it due to work obligations.

· Mountain Biking


1. John Davidson to get with Layne Simpson to discuss organized mountain biking rides.


2. John Davidson is also a member of SORBA, who is looking for a closer tie to The Greenville Spinners.


· Jay – Thanks for setting up kiosks. (90) people signed up for Cross State Tour.


· David Clark to setup website training for board members.


· Membership: Currently we have 700 active members. Goal for end of 2010 is to have 1000 members!

Meeting adjourned
